McGILL UNIVERSITY MONTREAL DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION A. S. LAMB, B. P. E., M. D., DIRECTOR 12th May, 1922. Sir Arthur Currie, Principal, McGill University. Dear Sir Arthur: I beg to acknowledge receipt of your letter of the 10th inst. concerning Miss MacCallum. Miss MacCallum was cabled just before I left for the Physical Education Convention and I was surprised to learn on Saturday last, when I returned that it had been made known through the School Commissioners that Miss MacCallum had been approached. It was necessary for her to cable the Commissioners in order to find out if her release could be secured. I had intended making this known myself and regret very much that I did not do so before cabling Miss MacCallum. Mhaub Yours faithfully, ASL/L. Copy to Miss Hurlbatt.